Sunday after the Nativity: Commemoration of the Holy Righteous David the King, Joseph the Betrothed, and James the Brother of the Lord
The Holy Prophet-King David, St Joseph the Betrothed, and St James the Brother of the Lord are commemorated on the Sunday after the Nativity. If there is no Sunday between December 25 and January 1, their commemoration is moved to December 26. 

At an early date, some churches in the East began to commemorate certain important figures of the New Testament at the time of Theophany, and later during the Nativity season. In Syria, for example, St Stephen (December 27), Sts James (April 30) and John (September 26), and Sts Peter and Paul (June 29) were commemorated near the end of December. 

In Jerusalem, the saints mentioned above were combined with a feast that the Jews of Hebron celebrated on December 25 or 26 in honor of the Old Testament Patriarch Jacob. Later on, the Christians substituted St James (October 23) for Jacob, and then the commemoration of the Brother of the Lord became associated with his ancestor King David. In time, St. Joseph was linked with Sts David and James.

The Afterfeast of the Nativity of Our Lord 
On December 29, the Afterfeast of the Nativity, we commemorate the 14,000 holy infants who were put to death by King Herod in his attempt to kill the new-born Messiah (Mt. 2:16). 

Today there is also a commemoration of all Orthodox Christians who have died from hunger, thirst, the sword, and freezing. 

THE FEAST OF THE CIRCUMCISION OF OUR LORD (January 1)

On the eighth day after His Nativity, our Lord Jesus Christ was circumcised in accordance with the Old Testament Law. All male infants underwent circumcision as a sign of God’s Covenant with the holy Forefather Abraham and his descendants (Gen. 17:10-14, Lev. 12:3). 

After this ritual the Divine Infant was given the name Jesus, as the Archangel Gabriel declared on the day of the Annunciation to the Most Holy Theotokos (Luke 1:31-33, 2:21). The Fathers of the Church explain that the Lord, the Creator of the Law, underwent circumcision in order to give people an example of how faithfully the divine ordinances ought to be fulfilled. The Lord was circumcised so that later no one would doubt that He had truly assumed human flesh, and that His Incarnation was not merely an illusion, as certain heretics (Docetists) taught. 

In the New Testament, the ritual of circumcision gave way to the Mystery of Baptism, which it prefigured (Col. 2:11-12). Accounts of the Feast of the Circumcision of the Lord continue in the Eastern Church right up through the fourth century. The Canon of the Feast was written by St Stephen of the St Sava Monastery (October 28 and July 13). 

In addition to circumcision, which the Lord accepted as a sign of God’s Covenant with mankind, He also received the Name Jesus (Savior) on the eighth day after His Nativity as an indication of His service, the work of the salvation of the world (Mt.1:21; Mark 9:38-39, 16:17; Luke 10:17; Acts 3:6, 16; Phil 2:9-10). These two events, the Lord’s Circumcision and Naming, remind Christians that they have entered into a New Covenant with God and “are circumcised with a circumcision made without hands, in putting off the body of the sins of the flesh by the circumcision of Christ” (Col. 2:11). The very name “Christian” is a sign of mankind’s entrance into a New Covenant with God. 

ST. BASL THE GREAT, ARCHBISHOP OF CAESAREA  (January 1)

Basil was born about 330 at Caesarea in Cappadocia. He came from a wealthy and pious family which gave a number of saints, including his mother Saint Emily (also styled Emilia or Emmelia), grandmother Saint Macrina the Elder, sister Saint Macrina the Younger and brothers Saints Gregory of Nyssa and Peter of Sebaste. It is also a widely held tradition that Saint Theosebia was his youngest sister, who is also a saint in the Church. 

While still a child, the family moved to Pontus; but he soon returned to Cappadocia to live with his mother's relations, and seems to have been brought up by his grandmother Macrina. Eager to learn, he went to Constantinople and spent four or five years there and at Athens, where he had the future emperor Julian for a fellow student and became friends with Gregory the Theologian. Both Basil and Gregory were deeply influenced by Origen and compiled an anthology of uncondemned writings of Origen known as the Philokalia (not to be confused with the later compilation of the same name). 

It was at Athens that he seriously began to think of religion, and resolved to seek out the most famous hermit saints in Syria and Arabia, in order to learn from them how to attain enthusiastic piety and how to keep his body under submission by asceticism. 

After this we find him at the head of a convent near Arnesi in Pontus, in which his mother Emily, now a widow, his sister Macrina and several other ladies, gave themselves to a pious life of prayer and charitable works. Basil sided with those who overcame the aversion to the homoousios in common opposition to Arianism, thus drawing nearer to Saint Athanasius the Great. 

He was ordained presbyter of the Church at Caesarea in 365, and his ordination was probably the result of the entreaties of his ecclesiastical superiors, who wished to use his talents against the Arians, who were numerous in that part of the country and were favoured by the Arian emperor, Valens, who then reigned in Constantinople. 

In 370 Eusebius, bishop of Caesarea, died, and Basil was chosen to succeed him. It was then that his great powers were called into action. Caesarea was an important diocese, and its bishop was, ex officio, exarch of the great diocese of Pontus. Hot-blooded and somewhat imperious, Basil was also generous and sympathetic. His zeal for orthodoxy did not blind him to what was good in an opponent; and for the sake of peace and charity he was content to waive the use of orthodox terminology when it could be surrendered without a sacrifice of truth. 

With all his might he resisted the emperor Valens, who strove to introduce Arianism into his diocese, and impressed the emperor so strongly that, although inclined to banish the intractable bishop, he left him unmolested. To an imperial prefect, astonished at Saint Basil's temerity, he said, "Perhaps you have never before dealt with a proper bishop." 

To save the Church from Arianism, Basil entered into connections with the West, and with the help of Athanasius, he tried to overcome its distrustful attitude toward the Homoousians. The difficulties had been enhanced by bringing in the question as to the essence of the Holy Spirit. Although Basil advocated objectively the consubstantiality of the Holy Spirit with the Father and the Son, he belonged to those, who, faithful to Eastern tradition, would not allow the predicate homoousios to the former; for this he was reproached as early as 371 by the Orthodox zealots among the monks, and Athanasius defended him. 

His relations also with Eustathius were maintained in spite of dogmatic differences and caused suspicion. On the other hand, Basil was grievously offended by the extreme adherents of Homoousianism, who seemed to him to be reviving the Sabellian heresy. 

He did not live to see the end of the unhappy factional disturbances and the complete success of his continued exertions in behalf of Rome and the East. He suffered from liver illness and his excessive asceticism seems to have hastened him to an early death. A lasting monument of his episcopal care for the poor was the great institute before the gates of Caesarea, which was used as poorhouse, hospital, and hospice. 

The principal theological writings of Basil are his Treatise on the Holy Spirit (Lat. De Spiritu Sancto), a lucid and edifying appeal to Scripture and early Christian tradition to prove the divinity of the Holy Spirit, and his Refutation of the Apology of the Impious Eunomius, written in 363 or 364, three books against Eunomius of Cyzicus, the chief exponent of Anomoian Arianism. The first three books of the Refutation are his work; the fourth and fifth books that are usually included to do not belong to Basil, or to Apollinaris of Laodicea, but probably to Didymus The Blind. 

He was a famous preacher, and many of his homilies, including a series of Lenten lectures on The Six Days of Creation (Gr. Hexaëmeron), and an exposition of the psalter, have been preserved. Some, like that against usury and that on the famine in 368, are valuable for the history of morals; others illustrate the honor paid to martyrs and relics; the address to young men on the study of classical literature shows that Basil was lastingly influenced by his own education, which taught him to appreciate the importance of the classics as preparatory instruction. 

His ascetic tendencies are exhibited in the Moralia and Regulae, ethical manuals for use in the world and the cloister respectively. Of the monastic rules traced to Basil, the shorter is the one most probably his work. 

It is in the ethical manuals and moral sermons that the practical aspects of his theoretical theology are illustrated. So, for example, it is in his Sermon to the Lazicans that we find Basil explaining how it is our common nature that obliges us to treat our neighbor's natural needs (e.g., hunger, thirst) as our own, even though he is a separate individual. Later theologians explicitly explain this as an example of how the saints become an image of the one common nature of the persons of the Trinity. 

His three hundred letters reveal a rich and observant nature, which, despite the troubles of ill-health and ecclesiastical unrest, remained optimistic, tender and even playful. His principal efforts as a reformer were directed towards the improvement of the liturgy, and the reformation of the monastic orders of the East. 

Most of the liturgies bearing the name of Basil, in their present form, are not primarily his work, but they nevertheless preserve the recollection of Basil's activity in this field in formularizing liturgical prayers and promoting church-song. One liturgy attributed to him is The Divine Liturgy of Saint Basil the Great, a liturgy that is somewhat longer than the more commonly used Divine Liturgy of Saint John Chrysostom; it is still used on certain feast days in the Church, such as every Sunday of Great Lent and January 1, on which his memory is celebrated. 

All his works, and a few spuriously attributed to him, are available in the Patrologia Graeca, which includes Latin translations of varying quality. No critical edition is yet available. 

A SINCERE THANK YOU

We would like to express our sincere and heartfelt thanks and appreciation to everyone who came to celebrate and enjoy The Nativity Parish Brunch following the Divine Liturgy on Christmas Day this past week.  It indeed was a blessing to have everyone there together as a parish family to enjoy fellowship and good food and then to celebrate the Feast with the singing of Christmas Carols. 

We also express our sincere and heartfelt thanks and appreciation to everyone who brought Pot-Luck Dishes, baked goods, etc. to make our Nativity Brunch enjoyable by all.  

All of your efforts were greatly appreciated.  

Thank you for your continued support and generosity for St. George Orthodox Church.  

May GOD continue to bless and guide all of you and your families.   

Have a blessed Nativity Season and a Blessed, Peaceful, Happy, and Healthy New Year!

A SINCERE THANK YOU

We would like to express our sincere and heartfelt thanks and appreciation to everyone who assisted with our Donations and Collections during the Nativity Season: Hearts for Homeless, Baker Victory, Homespace,our Seminarian Sponsorship,  and Roswell Park.

All of your efforts were greatly appreciated as we came together during this Holy Season in proclaiming The Joy and Blessing of The Nativity of Our Lord by bringing this joy and glory to those in need through the sharing of Christ’s Love to all!

Thank you for your continued support and generosity for St. George Orthodox Church.  

May GOD continue to bless and guide all of you and your families.   

Have a blessed Nativity Season and a Blessed, Peaceful, Happy, and Healthy New Year!
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ANNUAL BUDGET MEETING 

Sunday January 12, 2020
On Sunday January 12, following Divine Liturgy and during brief coffee hour, we will be holding our Annual Budget Meeting in the Parish Fellowship Hall to review and discuss and approve the proposed 2020 Budget for our beloved parish of St. George along with the proposed amendment to the Parish By-Laws (Allowable amount for Parish Council to spend).  As is our custom, the proposed 2020 Budget and the proposed amendment to the Parish By-Laws will be emailed out and mailed out one week prior to our meeting to give everyone the opportunity to read it over and review it  We ask everyone to make every effort to read the Proposed Budget and come to the meeting with our thoughts, ideas, questions.  So that together, as a parish family, with one voice, one heart, and one mind, we may come together for the building up of The Body of Christ here at our beloved parish of St. George. Looking forward to coming together as a parish family on January 12 to review and discuss the life and mission of our beloved parish of St. George. If anyone has any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to see or contact Fr. Jason, Amil, or any member of the parish council. 
**Beginning in September we have 

the following schedule of services and events on a regular basis:

Tuesday Morning – Daily Matins at 9:00 AM
Wednesday Evening – Paraklesis Service to the Theotokos at 6:00 PM                      

 Adult Bible Study – 6:30 to 8:00 PM – Beginning in December 

Thursday Morning – Akathist Service at 9:00 AM
Wednesday Mornings – Bible Study Class (2x a month) – Beginning in December 

Saturday – Great Vespers at 4:00 PM      Sunday – Divine Liturgy at 10:00 AM

Hours at 9:40 AM –  Sunday January 12, 2020     

Matins at 9:00 AM --- Sunday January 19, 2020

General Confession at 9:30 AM – Sunday January 26, 2020

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

For more information about the above services and events and upcoming services and events 

in the life of our parish, please contact Fr. Jason at 875-4222 or jvansuch@hotmail.com  

or visit our website: stgeorgebuffalo.com

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

PARISH THEME FOR 2019: Orthodox Christian Stewardship

Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God. A primary goal of Stewardship is to promote spiritual growth and strengthen faith. Becoming a Steward begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. As Stewards, we affirm that every aspect of our lives comes as a gift from Him. Stewardship calls on the faithful to cheerfully offer back to God a portion of the gifts with which they have been blessed. Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God by teaching and giving examples of a virtuous life to all (St. John Chrysostom). A primary goal of Stewardship is to strengthen our understanding of the teachings and dogmas of The Orthodox Faith through supporting the work of The Church. This can be found in The Divine Services as reiterated by St. John of San Francisco:” The Divine Services in their composition contain all the fullness of the dogmatic teaching of the Church and set forth the path of salvation.” Fulfilling our responsibility of continual learning begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. Through being Stewards of the Gospel and of The Orthodox Church, Education calls on the faithful to cheerfully receive instruction given to the Church by Our Lord, Holy Scripture, The Divine Services, and The Holy Fathers of the Church.  Through Orthodox Christian Stewardship, The Church promotes spiritual growth and strengthened faith and calls on all of us to bring the faith and love of Our Lord to every aspect of our lives as gifts from Him through our time, talents, and treasures. During this year, let us come together as a parish family and recommit ourselves to both spiritual growth of our Life in Christ as well as through Orthodox Christian Stewardship by attending the Divine Services, attending the many opportunities of Education for both Adults and Children through Retreats, gatherings, and fellowship and by supporting our Parish in her many endeavors throiugh which, by the Grace of God, we will bring the light and love of Our Lord to all! 

Remember our Loved Ones during Our Daily Prayers

‘Assuredly, I say to you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the 

least of these My brethren, you did it to Me.’

{Matt. 25:40}

As we say our daily prayers, let us also take time out to remember our loved ones who are homebound, who are in hospitals and who are in nursing homes.  Let us remember them that GOD will continue to watch over them and protect them.  Also, during the Year, let us take to either send them a card, give them a call, or visit them to let them know how much we love them, how much we remember them, and how much we pray for them.  

Please refer to the of our Parish Shut-Ins below.

If anyone has any questions or would like to add someone to our List of Parish Shut-Ins, please see or contact Fr. Jason.  May God continue to bless you and guide you!

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH PARISH SHUT-INS (2019)

PARISH SHUT-INS

Mrs. Diane Salvamoser                                    Reader Victor Shanchuk            Mrs. Luba Japadjief                                        
147 West Hazeltine Avenue                              495 Lafayette Avenue                       189 Tremaine Ave.                                        
Kenmore, NY 14217                                                    Buffalo, NY 14222                        Kenmore, NY 14217                                      
716.875.9503                                                               716.881.3096                                       716.876.6823                                                 
Mrs. Catherine Tony                                      Mrs. Mary Massey                                       

274 Wadsworth Ave.                                     3192 Amsdell Road                                    

Tonawanda, NY 14150                                  Hamburg, NY 14075                                  

716.695.3068                                     
Mr. Miro Gergoff                                          Mr. Albert Fadell                               

508 Massachusetts Avenue                            317.376.2562        

Buffalo, NY 14213

716.649.4029   

   ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

NEW PARISH DIRECTORY:  If we have not picked up our new Parish Directory and would like one, please see Fr. Jason or Barbara Kuvshinoff.  To ensure that everyone receives a copy of the Parish Directory, we will be mailing them to our parishioners who have not picked one up in church.

2020 PARISH STEWARDSHIP FORM:  If we have not returned our 2020 Parish Stewardship Form, please do so by Sunday December 29, 2019.  If we need  Stewardship Form, please see Fr. Jason or Barbara Kuvshinoff. As we continue to fulfill the work of Our Lord by living and proclaiming the Gospel Message here at St. George's, let us open our hearts and minds and take a moment to reflect upon what God has given us and to discern how we might be able to return to God a portion of the blessings we have received. On behalf of the parish council, we express our most sincere and heartfelt thanks and appreciation to everyone for your continued love, support, and prayers and for all that you do for our parish and for one another and our community in living, proclaiming and being The Gospel of Our Lord God and Savior Jesus Christ!
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“By reading the Bible you are adding yeast to the dough of your soul and body, which gradually expands and fills the soul until it has thoroughly permeated it and makes it rise with the truth and righteousness of the Gospel.”

+ St. Justin Popovich

Come engage with the Holy Fathers and their commentaries 

as we learn and come to understand The Holy Gospels!

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS AT 10:00 AM

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS AT 6:30 PM

(following Paraklesis Service to the Theotokos at 6:00 PM)

We will meet on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month to read, discuss, and review The Holy Gospels.

Looking forward to seeing everyone on January 8 and 22!

Come Pray with us!     Come Grow with us!

For more information about the life of our parish, please visit our website: www.stgeorgebuffalo.com or contact the church office: 716.875.4222

ST. ANDREW'S CAMP

** Saint Andrew's Camp has released a new promotional video for prospective campers! 
The video can be found here on Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/saintandrewsorthodoxcamp/videos/357928144820497/
**Be sure to check it out...you may recognize the priest:)

For more than sixty years, St. Andrew’s Camp has offered the young people of our parishes an incredible summer camping experience. Children and teens have been instructed in prayer and the divine services, the reading of Scripture and the teachings of our Orthodox Church. They have been nourished with the Sacraments of Confession and Holy Communion. They have had fun swimming, horseback riding, playing sports, singing and learning musical instruments, creating in the visual arts, learning to safeguard the planet, and exploring the stars. And they have established friendships that last a lifetime, met their future spouses, and nurtured their vocations to serve the Lord in ministry.

As a token of gratitude for the labors of love extended by the administration and staff, both clergy and laypersons, of St. Andrew’s over the past six decades, it is now time for us to help the Camp in an especially needed way.

Please join us in raising funds for the new multi purpose building which will include new kitchen, dining hall and activities center. The cost of this new building is 

$300,000. To become a reality, the completion and furnishing of this much-needed center will require great generosity of individuals, organizations and parishes. 

You can click on the link below which will take you to the gofundme.com page. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/st-andrew039s-camp-fundraiser-by-ss-peter-and-paul
As we continue to fulfill the work of Our Lord by living and fulfilling His Gospel Message, let us open our hearts and minds by providing support and assistance to our Diocese, to our children,  by taking a moment to reflect upon what God has given us, and to discern how we might be able to return to God a portion of the blessings we have received.

We extend our heartfelt thanks and appreciation to all of you and your families for your continued prayers, support and generosity.  

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH

2020 HOME BLESSING SCHEDULE

The Blessing of Homes

The custom of blessing homes during the Theophany season is of special beauty and significance. lt is not simply a sentimental tradition without meaning, nor is it a custom whose meaning we have forgotten, like an old friend whose face we remember, but whose irnpact on our life has been forgotten. When an Orthodox Christian believer moves into a new home, he dedicates his new home as the abode of a follower of Christ. He asks that God, the source of all goodness and the Giver of every perfect gift, to bless his house and all that is within it; he recalls that Jesus Christ, His Son, came to bring Salvation to all, even as He brought Salvation to the house of Zaccheus; he prays that the Holy Spirit may abide in it, guiding those who dwell in it in the Paths of righteousness. On the Feast of Theophany we rededicate our home for its original purpose, just as we must periodically rededicate our life to Christ. We do it especially on this Feast because this is the day on which we remember in the Church Year the coming of Christ who began His Ministry when He descended into Jordan to be Baptized by St. John the Forerunner and Baptist. He enters again into our lives reminding us that we must "repent, for the Kingdom of God is at hand." An Orthodox Christian must dedicate not only himself and his house to the Lord, but his daily work and all his efforts as well. All things are to be done to the glory of God. That is why in the Orthodox Church, not only religious objects, such as icons, crosses, churches and vestments, are blessed, but also homes, fields, animals and all objects which are used in our daily life for the good of man. In this the Church expresses its faith that the Holy Spirit's sanctifying action extends over the whole Creation.  If anyone would like to have their home blessed this year, please refer to the sign-up sheet located in the parish fellowship hall and sign your name and provide any specific days and time that would be best for Fr. Jason to come and bless your home. Also, if you have any special date and/or time request, please see or contact Fr. Jason at (716) 875-4222 or (609)851-3811 or email him at jvansuch@hotmail.com and he will be in contact with you to make other arrangements. As Fr. Jason makes his pastoral visitations to the homes of the parishioners, he will use the sign-up sheet as a guideline for him to follow. If anyone has any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to let Fr. Jason know. May God continue to bless and guide all of you and your families. May you have a Holy and Blessed Nativity of Our Lord, a Holy and Blessed Theophany Season and a Blessed, Healthy, and Happy New Year.
[image: image2.jpg]


     [image: image3.jpg]



THE GREAT BLESSING OF WATERS

HOYT LAKE – DELAWARE PARK
SUNDAY JANUARY 12, 2020

1:30 PM

Let us come together during this Holy Theophany Season, and join the clergy and the faithful from our sister parishes as we bless the waters of Hoyt Lake in Delaware Park.  

DRIVING DIRECTIONS TO HOYT LAKE

START: 2 Nottingham Terrace, Buffalo, NY 14216

Head south on Nottingham Terrace toward Meadow Rd

Turn left onto Elmwood Ave

Turn left onto Iroquois Dr

Turn right onto Lincoln Pkwy

END: Destination will be on the left: 199 Lincoln Parkway, Buffalo, NY 1422
